REYNOLDSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE COUNCIL held in the Minor Hall of Reynoldston Village Hall at 7.30pm on Tuesday 10th July 2018

Present: Cllrs. Paul Lloyd-Davies, Jennie Clements, Susan Ashelby, Deb Vine and the Clerk Andrew Berry.
Apologies: Cllrs. John Mahoney and Dan Dyson.
Due to the Absence of the Chair, Cllr. Lloyd-Davies agreed to chair the meeting.
Disclosures of Personal Interest: It was agreed that these would be taken if and when they arose during the meeting.
Matters Arising: The Clerk had received no reply to his last letter concerning ownership of the pavements and paths around Apllegrove. It was agreed that he would send in a formal FOI request asking if and when Swansea Council had adopted the roads and pavements.
The Clerk had just received an email from Mike Scott stating that an engineer had been appointed to draw up plans for the edge of the Higher Green. It was not clear as to whether this would need to be paid for by the Community Council or not. 
With regard to the trees opposite the church in the area of the Lower Green and the small car park Cllr. Lloyd-Davies clarified the position and said that the trees belonged to the Penrice Estate. There was originally a set of posts and wire around the trees. They were definitely not planted by the Community Council. Robert Lewis knows the full history of these trees. Perry Rowland from Fairy Hill gave money for the trees. Cllr. Lloyd-Davies said that the trees were surveyed some time ago, one was removed and the rest were not a danger.
There had been a report to the police by a resident about a scrap metal lorry behaving suspiciously (?) on Back Road.
Questions from Members of the Public: There were none.
Greens and Highways: This was covered in Matters Arising above.
Planning: There were no objections to any Planning Applications apart from concerns about apparent planning creep associated with the development of Fairy Hill.
Cllr. Lloyd- Davies wondered whether the verges on the Higher Green were the responsibility of the Community Council? Cllr. Ashelby pointed out that recent problems were probably because the Community Council had made changes in the first place. Cllr. Vine pointed out the before and after photos clearly showed a deterioration. Cllr. Vine said that the problem was caused by parking for the King Arthur Hotel and that the problem is visible from the top of Cefn Bryn onward.
[bookmark: _GoBack]There being no further business the meeting ended at 8.30 pm.
Date of the Next Meeting: Tuesday Sept. 11th at 7.30 pm.

